COMMON COUNCIL ROADS COMMITTEE JUNE 1, 2018

The City of Noblesville Roads Council Committee met pursuant to public notice on Friday, June 1, 2018 at 8:00 a.m. Brian Ayer, Wil Hampton, Christopher Jensen, and Mark Boice were present.

Also present were City Clerk Evelyn Lees, City Engineer John Beery, Street Commissioner Patty Johnson, and Planning Department Director Sarah Reed.

1. Traffic Committee/Council Items

Parking restrictions – South 10th Street, and Banbury Drive

An ordinance may come forward to address parking issues on 10th Street south of Christian Avenue and to address parking too close to the intersection on Banbury Drive.

2. East-West Corridor Project and Pleasant Street

A press release concerning the website for the project should be released today. A meeting with the Council is planned for July, with a public information meeting to follow.

3. Midland Trace Trail

The trailhead at Hazel Dell Road is open. A pedestrian crossing signal will be installed at Hazel Dell Road soon. Paving for Phase II is expected to begin soon.

4. 2018 Resurfacing and Sidewalk Programs

Greenfield Avenue is substantially complete. The annual operations report has been filed with the State Board of Accounts. An application for the Community Crossing Grant program in August is being prepared.

Mr. Ayer asked when the streets will be repaved where the sewer separation project work has been done. Mr. Beery replied that is a separate contractor, but they will restore the streets once the sewer work is complete. Mr. Ayer asked if INDOT is going to repave Conner Street. Mr. Jensen will contact INDOT, and Mr. Beery will work with them.

5. Riverwalk

The project is expected to bid in July for construction in late summer.

6. Levee Trail

The project is expected to bid in July for construction in late summer. This project will be bid with the Riverwalk project. Mr. Boice stated some residents would like lighting on the south side of the trail near the woods and are willing to contribute to the cost.

7. Little Chicago Road Trail

Seeding for grass was washed out and will be redone.

8. MPO Roundabout Projects

All of the projects are progressing.

i) Greenfield and Howe Road

Two parcels are in litigation and should be resolved in 60 to 90 days. The project is expected to be constructed in 2019.

ii) 19th and Pleasant

All right-of-way has been acquired. Bids are expected to go out in July for fall 2018 construction.

iii) Cumberland and Field Drive

All right-of-way has been acquired. INDOT will bid the project next winter. Construction is planned for summer 2019, and the schedule will be coordinated with the schools.

9. S.R. 37

Bids for drainage work at 131st Street and 146th Street will go out soon. Land acquisition is over budget. Construction for the intersections is expected to be 126th Street in late 2019 or 2020, then 131st and 146th Streets concurrently, then 141st Street last.

10. Herriman Blvd

The right-of-way owned by IDI will be appraised next month. The negotiations do not affect the project schedule. Construction is expected next year at the latest.

11. Potential INDOT Projects

A list of projects has been sent to INDOT. The City has road impact fees to cover our costs.

12. Olio Road and 146th Street

Design work continues. Preliminary drainage meetings with the County will be held concerning moving a legal drain.

13. Logan Street Pedestrian Bridge

Bids came in \$1 million high, so the project will be rebid. No changes are expected.

14. Development Items

There are no new projects of note.

15. Miscellaneous

There was a discussion concerning developers who begin new projects before problems with existing projects have been addressed. Mr. Jensen and Mr. Hampton asked for information on these situations so they can address them when they meet with developers. Mr. Ayer suggested that stop work orders be issued until problems are resolved.

The meeting was adjourned at 8:58 a.m.

BRIAN AYER, COMMITTEE CHAIR